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Minutes of Grove RFC Board meeting held 21/07/2014.
Present: - Adrian Amies, Niki Dinsey, John Sevier, Martin Stalder, Paul Walsh.
Apologies: - Craig Burrows, Chris McCarthy.

1. Links with London Welsh.

CM and ND met with the representative from London Welsh for a very productive meeting.

LW offered 
 2 players to help with coaching with up to 3 visits/year. (Senior or Junior)
Manager and coach to carry out coaching session with the Grove  coaches.


Interaction  with schools via Brendon



Player appearances when needed.

Club day- Grove invited to LW game with Grove providing ball boys etc.

In return Grove would be expected to provide small space for LW to use for advertising etc.

2. Sponsorship and Publicity.

Over 100 letters have now been sent out to local companies, some have replied but many haven’t.
Shirt sponsorship now sorted with Wantage Chiropractic Clinic and Snob and lock sharing shirt. One front , one back.
Last season’s player sponsors are being contacted to see if they are willing to continue.

A number of “old Faithfull’s” are now sending their donations to the club.

All local supermarkets being contacted. 

Over-all things are starting to look up .

Action:-  JS to continue efforts to pull in more sponsorship.

3. Pitchero.

PW has now trialled the membership system and it appears to work well.

Board agreed that we would proceed with this method of collecting membership fees.

An idiot’s guide on how to use the system will be provided with the membership form.

Action:-  JS to liase with PW to produce guide.
4. VAT inspection.

This is set for 20th Aug. Most paperwork is now in and Paul feels quite confident that all should go well.

Action:- PW to report on outcome

5. Revamped membership form.

The form has been adapted to include the Parent membership and the option to pay via Pitchero. It was noted that the junior age group dates had not been up dated.
Action:-  MS to finish form.

(Form has now been amended and distributed to Board to print copies.)

6. Review of bar price increase.

It has been noted that within the last couple of weeks the prices of beers in the clubhouse have risen by, on average 25p. Concern was expressed that this increase had not been put to the board beforehand. It would appear that Phil Connelly, as acting bar manager, had actioned the increases.

Although the board recognise that an increase was due, ( no increase in last 2 years) it was felt that they, the board, should have been consulted  before hand.

Action:- PW to talk to PC to ensure Board are consulted before any future price rises.
7. Clubhouse/bar area re-development

ND reported that we now have confirmation of a grant of £9870 from the RFU to go towards overhauling the clubhouse.

The grant can be paid in slices of no less than £3000, however, to claim the £3k we must first spend £6K.

The money has to be spent by June 2015.

In return for the grant, the RFU would expect a formal opening of the re-developed premises and a plaque on display to show that they had supplied some of the money
Question asked, what happens if the full amount of grant not spent or time scale not met?.

PW as treasurer expressed concern over the amount of money the club is committed to spending in order to get grant.

The Board agreed that we would press on with the work. Furniture and decorating being the first jobs to complete, bar and floor to follow with some work put off to next year.
JS pointed out that we have a number of donated floor tiles in the corner that may be usable.

The board expressed its thanks to Niki for all the work he has done in securing the grant and organising the work force.

Action:- ND to proceed with organising the replacement furniture and decorating.


JS to check whether or not tiles are suitable and if so can we lay them ourselves.
8. Review of M&A’s to ensure the Objectives of Grove RFC remain as originally intended.
Roger Williams, Club President, and others, feel  that it may be possible for some group, working from within the club to change the objectives or direction of the club and has requested that we look at the idea of changing the M&A’s of the club to stop this from being possible.

The board  agreed that this would be looked at immediately with the objective of ensuring that the principles and objectives cannot be changed by any future group or board.

(RW. Has agreed to look at the wording required to achieve the objective.)
9. Notice Boards.

No Progress.

The council are still awaiting a reply from the agents for Wasborough field.

10. Score Boards.

The cost of a digital score board can be anything from £600 upwards.

Action:-  MS to continue looking at options and costs.

11. Key Register.

( Have now spoken to CM and he is of the opinion that he has a list of the majority of key holders. This includes all the junior coaches, back door only, and the challengers.)
Action:- CM to send full list to MS before the next meeting , who will then generate official Key register.

12. Showers.

A verbal Quote has finally been received from Milo’s company, however this does not include any detail and is for >£12k. Far higher than originally estimated.

Action:- MS to contact Robin Smith for recommendations for a suitable plumber to supply quotes.

( Robin has supplied name of 1 plumber he recommends and I have another who is willing to quote.)
13. Plastic Membership cards.

The question was raised as to whether or not CM still has a working card printer.

A discussion then followed as to whether or not we could use magnetic strip cards in- order that the new till would be able to recognise the card. This would then give us the option to give discount behind the bar to all paid-up members. Also each card could contain a picture of the member, to ensure only the right person uses the card, and also the card would not need to be dated so could be re-authorised each year.
(I have since spoken to CM and yes he still has the M/c. He is also keen that we pursue the intelligent card system, however, there are a number of systems in operation.
Action:- CM to liaise with ND to determine the type of till on order and hence the type of card needed, also likely cost of cards.
14. RFU accreditation.
ND and CM to meet up with Dusty on the 30/07/14 for inspection.

This is to ensure that it is not just  a paper exercise but that we do actually carry out the tasks we have agreed to.

15. Parish Council and Power Supplies.

The Parish council have now concluded their investigation into the rates bill and as a result we no longer owe them money but in fact have received a rebate of £121.

PW has also looked into the option of using an outside company to negotiate our contract with SE and as a result we could look to save in the region of £1700/annum.
ND asked whether we had used any other sources such as GoCompare before taking out  a new contract. 

Action:- ND to get quotes from internet comparison sites.

16. Handbook.
Need to start work on the handbook soon if it is to be ready for new season.

Still waiting for Template of last year’s handbook and details of youth coaches.

Action:- MS to gather details.

(Storm Dinsey has now sent on details of next year’s coaches and I have emailed Alex Birkhead for template.)
17. Friends of Grove.

PW is asking for details so to be prepared for VAT inspection.

(CM has been contacted and he states that last season the board decided to wind up the F of G. The account was closed and all documentation passed to the board. Minutes of this  BM are available. Phil Connolly, as treasurer was to send a sum to the taxman to close the affair )

 Action:- PW to speak to PC to  determine state of affairs.

18. Missing BM minutes.
The minutes for a number of BMs have still to be published

There is an urgent need to get all minutes published.

Action:- ND to send MS notes on AGM

CM to send MS notes from first BM of the new board.


AA to send MS minutes of missing BM’s


MS to generate Minutes as required and publish.

19. Access to Bank Account.

PW  is growing seriously concerned over his lack of access to the bank account.
As treasurer he must get this access ASAP.

(CM has commented that as far as he is aware all forms have been signed and Phil Connolly is actioned to present them to the bank. If the forms have been sent in then PW to contact CM (phone) and he will talk to the bank and hustle them along.)
PW still needs last year’s signed off accounts
Action:- PW to contact PC to determine if forms sent in and where are last year’s signed off accounts.

20. Rugby World Cup Tickets.

92 tickets have been received out of a total of 372 applied for.

21. Club House Bookings.
Recently a group who had booked the club house for a meeting turned up and were unable to get in.

On investigation it was found that the booking had been taken behind the bar but due to an over-site no-one turned up to open the club.

The Board agreed that in the future all bookings, as well as entering them in the bar computer, would also be sent to MS to enter onto the Pitchero diary.

Also, to avoid people being left stranded, ND has agreed to have his phone no’s displayed outside the club in-order that keys can be provided if the club is not open. (A suitable alternative may be to issue each person who books the club a card detailing contact numbers and rules pertaining to the booking?)

(New appointments,  Chris Barguss has agreed to be social secretary and Karen Harrington has agreed to carry on in her role as membership Secretary.)
Date of next Board Meeting  Monday 18th August 2014
Time - 8pm 
Location - Rugby club

All items for the agenda to be sent to MS by Friday 16th August 2014

All items in italics have been added after the board meeting. They are included to add clarity that was not available at the time.
